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Newsletter May 10th  
Welcome to the Prior's Mill Newsletter - this is shared weekly and will contain key dates and 

information, paper copies are available at the office 10.05.23 



In This Issue 

 

This week we include: 

ω Message from Mr Linsley 

ω SPA - WE NEED YOU! 

ω School Council 

ω Sporting Stars 

ω Digital Leaders  

ω Attendance 

ω Worship Theme  

ω Class News 

ω Key Dates 

ω NEW! Picture News (We thought you might like to read 'Picture News' this is shared with 

children in a class worship every week) 

ω Contact Us  

ω Safeguarding  



Have a Lovely Weekend  

 

Thank you for being patient while we have tried to bring the newsletter back in it's previous form, 

fingers crossed everything is now sorted and we can produce a regular newsletter with updates and 

photographs.  I hope everyone had a lovely bank holiday weekend and are looking forward to some 

much needed sunshine as we move through the summer term. 

 

Pupils in Y5 and Y6 and Y3 and Y4 were spoken to by Mr Richards and Mr Farrell last week about 

staying safe online, they reminded pupils about key safeguarding messages delivered by staff 

throughout the year.  



The following points were discussed: 

Not sharing personal information online  

Know the age limits of different apps 

Make sure you share with parents how you spend your time online and share any concerns or 

worries  

Take care if using a web cam that the school badge is not clear on any uniform or athletics kit  

The people you 'talk to' online may not be the people you think they are and could be using a fake 

profile 

You can share any concerns or worries with staff in school  

 

Mr Farrell will be repeating his 'Computing / Online Safety' clinics in the summer term please feel 

free to drop in or make an appointment now if you have any worries or concerns.  

 

This week I have included Parental Guides for Whatsapp / Snapchat / TikTok  

 

Y6 SATs 

Next week pupils in Y6 begin their Y6 SATs - children have worked incredibly hard to ensure they can 

showcase their best efforts. Exam season is very much upon us and as a parent with a son facing 

GCSE's I'd like to wish everyone in the Prior's Mill Community with all the exams they are facing, 

SATs/GCSE's and A-Levels.  I have shared my thoughts on SATs with parents and pupils and the 

message is that as long as they try their best then we will be proud of them. Regardless of results, 

pupil's time at Prior's Mill will be characterised by the embracing of the Prior's Promise, friends and 

learning experiences.  Please can parents continue to support their child by ensuring they arrive on 

time, attend all sessions (call the office immediately if there is an issue) and ensure they get a good 

sleep.  

 

Y6 pupils will be rewarded with a pizza and cinema trip next week.  

 

Sun Safe Advice 

The NHS suggests pupils should: 

ω slip on a t-shirt 

ω slop on sun cream with a protection factor of 30 or more (Applied at home initially but pupils 

can reapply at school themselves) 

ω slap on a wide brimmed hat / cap 

ω slide on some quality sunglasses 



ω shade from the sun wherever possible 

Ollie Edmondson had been raising money in memory of his nana and great aunt and he has reached 

over £1000  

https://www.justgiving.com/page/kate-mcnichol-1713549528111?utm_source=IG 

 

Ollie is a true courageous advocate and as a school we are incredibly proud of his achievements!  

 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/kate-mcnichol-1713549528111?utm_source=IG


 

1 - Ollie's fundraiser for Huntington's Disease Association Help Kate Mcnichol raise money to support Huntington's Disease 
Associationwww.justgiving.com 

That is his just giving page , we are just so proud of him we wanted to let you know how well he has done. 

SPA - WE NEED YOU! 

 

We raised £1,178 through the efforts of parents, staff and pupils at our Coronation Event - 

FANTASTIC!! 

In the current economic climate this money is essential in raising funds for things that we would like 

in school. 

It is essential that we are able to create a group of staff and parents that are willing to carry this great 

work on. Currently the SPA is made up of mainly staff and it would be great to have a few more 

parents involved. I promise this will not take up a huge time commitment but can be fitted in around 

your own priorities. It could be 30 mins labelling tombola items or bagging up sweets for a disco. 

Without increased parental support then a number of additional events such as discos will be 

cancelled as school does not have the capacity alone to organise and prepare them. 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/kate-mcnichol-1713549528111?utm_source=IG


If you can spare any time at all to join SPA then it would be greatly appreciated by the staff team and 

ultimately by the pupils who will benefit from having a number of events to attend during and after 

school. 

Please contact Mrs Twomey or Miss Clapp in the office office@priorsmill.org.uk / 01642650426 

School Council  

 

The school council are having a fundraising non uniform day on the last Friday of half-term. 

As a school we have three charities which are Blue For Jackson (Early Years), WWF (KS1) and Guide 

Dogs (KS2), on the day we are inviting children to come to school in non-uniform, pyjamas or fancy 

dress. 

Charity non uniform Day 240524 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

We would like to hold a non-uniform day on Friday 24th May, to raise money for our chosen charities. 

As a school we have three charities which are Blue For Jackson (Early Years), WWF (KS1) and Guide 

Dogs (KS2), on the day we are inviting children to come to school in non-uniform, pyjamas or fancy 

dress. 

Children can bring a donation to school and we will split the money raised between the charities. 



 

Please do not buy anything new and just use what you already have, we would like to raise as much 

money for our charities as we can. 



 

Thank you for your support. 

School Council 

 

Sporting Stars  

 

Last week KS2 pupils attended a dodgeball competition and played extremely well achieving 5th 

place overall. We did however, achieve 1st place for being best behaved and showing the best 

character.  

 

Today pupils in Y4 went with Mr Farrell to play football and did extremely well in very warm 

conditions! 


